## MAYOR OF LONDON

Gareth Roberts AM C/o Nikoleta.Kemp@london.gov.uk Our ref: MGLA130225-0227

Date: 27 March 2025

Dear Gareth,

Thank you for sharing the petition with me regarding the capacity of bus route 235 during peak hours.

Buses are an important lifeline for millions of Londoners and are vital in keeping the capital moving and communities connected. Both Transport for London (TfL) and I are determined to ensure that people have an efficient bus network that they can rely on, and we are grateful to you for sharing this local feedback with us.

The contract with the operator of route 235 is in place until January 2027. TfL will continue to explore with the London Borough of Hounslow how it can ensure the bus network is fit for purpose and meets the demand for bus services in the Feltham and Hounslow area while also providing value for money for Londoners.

I have asked TfL to provide you with a more detailed update on its plans for the future of this bus service later this year once further discussions have taken place with the borough and the operator.

Yours sincerely,

Sir Sadiq Khan

Mayor of London